RICHLAND WEEKLY BULLETIN

VOL. 1 No. 21

May 5, 1944

Richland, Wash.

RICHLAND BANK OPENS

CAUTION--KEEP CHILDREN AWAY FROM HEAVY MACHINERY

Sidewalks are now being built in Divisions I and II, and water lines are soon to be laid in these divisions for the purpose of watering grass in the areas back of the houses. These installations require the use of heavy machinery, which means that this machinery must be operated in front and in back of many homes throughout the two divisions involved. Operators of this heavy equipment have reported that children are climbing onto the machinery and playing so near it that it is difficult for the operators to do their work without endangering the safety of children in the area.

It is very important that parents keep their children away from this machinery, to protect the children against injury and to facilitate the completion of this necessary work.

PAY DORMITORY RENTALS AT ADMINISTRATION BLDG.

Effective May 1, 1944, all dormitory rentals are to be paid at the Administration Building instead of at the Richland Housing office. A cashier will be on duty from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. each day at the office of A.J. McGinnis, Jr., located in the second wing (first floor) of the Administration Building. On May 8 and May 22, a cashier will also be on duty from 4:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. at the Reception Desk in the lobby. Thereafter evening hours will be maintained on the first and third Monday of each month.

Assignment of dormitory rooms and arrangements in connection with room charges will be handled, as at present, by the Richland Housing office in Building No. 713.

SHRUBS SHOULD NOT BLOCK BASEMENT COAL WINDOW

Tenants are cautioned against planting shrubs in front of the basement window used in the delivery of coal. In several instances it has been necessary to remove shrubs thus placed. If shrubs are to be planted near the coal window, a space of at least one foot should be left clear on each side of the window.

The Richland office of the Scattle First National Bank is now open for business at a location one door north of the Nelson & Dam Grocery. Banking hours are 10 a.m. to 3 p.m., Monday through Friday, and 10 a.m. to 12 noon on Saturday. The bank will also be open from 7 pm. to 9 pm. on Monday evenings.

Depositors who have accounts in the Hanford office or the Pasco branch of the Scattle First National Bank and who wish to transfer their accounts to the Richland office, should make application for the transfer at the Richland office. In a transferred account where the depositor's salary check is regularly mailed direct to the bank by the du Pont Company, the depositor should notify the Accounting Department of the change.

CHILD HEALTH CONFERENCE EACH TUESDAY AFTERNOON

The Medical Department announces that medical supervision of children is available at the Child Health conference, conducted by the Public Health Section of the Medical Department in cooperation with the Richland Parent Teachers Association. All residents of the village are invited to bring their children for this service.

The conference is held at Grange Hall every Tuesday from 2 p.m. to 4 p.m.

Any child from one month to fourteen years of age is eligible. (Children who are ill should be taken to Richland First Aid for treatment; or if necessary, a home call should be arranged by phoning Richland-300.

The health conference activity includes:

- 1. Physical examination of each child.
- 2. Discussion of nutrition.
- 3. Problems in child care.
- 4. Immunizations for smallpox, diphtheria, and whooping cough.

The Public Health Section has a representative at Richland First Aid --phone Richland-300. All communicable diseases should be reported promptly to this representative.

The Public Health Section assists the school.health program which includes examination and immunization service.